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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Mon 3rd Feb Kinders start full days Tues 18th Feb Garden Club @ 11.10am 

Tues 11th Feb School Swimming Carnival (8yrs & over) Thurs 20th Feb District Swimming Carnival  

Wed 12th Feb P&C Meeting in staff room @ 2.30pm Tues 25th Feb Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Thurs 13th Feb Leaders Induction Assembly @ 2.30pm Thurs 27th Feb MNC Swimming Carnival 

Fri 14th Feb Meet the Teacher BBQ Breakfast 
@7.30am Fri 28th Feb Kinder Bus Safety Program 

2020 STUDENT LEADERS 
Our new school leaders for 2020 were announced at last year’s Presentation Day.  Congratulations to the    
following students: 
 
School Captains:   Mollie Young and Archie Wall  
 
Leaders:  Emma Swain, Daniel Pryor, Lennon Roberts, Claire Young.  
 
We look forward to their leadership and are sure they will have a successful and productive year.  There will 
be an Induction Assembly held on Thursday 13th where the leaders will be inducted and presented with their 
badges.  All parents and community members are invited to attend.  The assembly will commence at 2.30pm. 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

WELCOME BACK! 
Our children have returned with fresh enthusiasm and have quickly settled into school routines. I would like 
to particularly welcome our new families to Urunga Public School for 2020. Please feel welcome to come in 
and see what is happening or to find out the answers to any questions that you may have about your child’s 
school experience. 
 
A huge welcome to our 38 new very happy Kindergarten students who started yesterday. We are really   
looking forward to working with them and their families. 
 
Our students, teachers and support staff have been working hard in their new classes. Our staff for this year 
are as follows: 
 
Principal: Mrs Martyn 
Assistant Principal K-2: Mr Patterson 
Assistant Principal 3-6: Mrs Prior 
K Red: Mrs Ashworth 
K White: Mrs Wickham 
1/2 Teal: Mrs Arnold 
1/2 Yellow: Mr Hurley 
2/3 Green: Mrs Mitchell 
3/4 Blue: Mrs Paxton 
4 Ruby: Miss Reid 
5/6 Maroon: Mr Ticli 
5/6 Violet: Mrs Prior and Miss Eichmann 
Library: Mrs Jensen 
Technology: Mr Sercombe 
Music: Mrs Thorn 
Learning and Support K-6: Mr Patterson and Mr Sercombe 
Community Liaison Officer: Ms Luxon 
School Administration Manager: Mrs Sweeney 
School Administration Officer: Mrs Rodgers 
School Learning Support Officers: Mrs Bartlett, Ms Collins, Mrs Anselmi, Mrs Wright, Miss Sully and Miss 
McCullagh, Ms Luxon 
Aboriginal SLSOs: Mrs Luxon, Miss McCullagh 
General Assistant: Mr Cornwall 
 
MEET THE TEACHER BREAKFAST 
We will be holding a BBQ breakfast like we did last year, where parents, students and carers are invited to 
share breakfast with us and meet the teachers. This will be held on Friday morning 14th February. More    
details will be available further on in the newsletter. 
 
PARENT INFORMATION AFTERNOON 
Each year, we hold an information afternoon where parents are invited to meet with teachers to find out 
about class routines, requirements, expectations and learning programs. 
 
We will be holding these information sessions (not parent/ teacher interviews) on Wednesday afternoon 19th 
February. The following timetable will apply: 
 

From 5.00 to 5.30pm: K Red, K White, 1/2 Teal, 1/2 Yellow and 2/3 Green 
From 5.30pm to 6.00pm: 3/4 Blue, 4 Ruby, 5/6 Violet, 5/6 Maroon 
 
We hope to see you here for this opportunity to ask about your child’s classroom routines, expectations and 
learning programs. 
Jane Martyn 

WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

 The focus this week is the pink rule 
 
 “be in the right place  
 at the right time ” 
 

 We ask that you reinforce  
 this week’s rule at home  
 with your child. 



 

 

BBQ MEET AND GREET 
Urunga Public School would like to invite all parents, carers and students to attend a Meet and Greet BBQ 
breakfast on Friday 14th February 2020. It will be starting at 7.30am until 9.00am. This is a great way to 
meet the new and existing staff at Urunga Public School for 2020. We will be cooking bacon and egg/egg 
only/ bacon only rolls.  
 
To assist us with the purchasing of the food we would like you to complete the online form at 
 https://forms.gle/kAMpoxNkn4JNFAua8 for the amount of people attending and what they would like to eat 
at the breakfast. Tea, coffee, juice and water will be provided at the breakfast.    
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Our annual school swimming carnival will be held next Tuesday 11th February at the Bellingen Swimming 
Pool.  The carnival will go ahead regardless of weather (unless the weather is 
unsafe to be out in).  If it is raining please ensure your child has some extra dry 
clothes.  The carnival is a school activity and ALL students in Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 
are required to take part by being at the pool.   
 
Students in Year 2 who are turning eight this year are eligible to compete if they 
can swim 25 metres.      Students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and the remaining Year 
2’s will stay at school.  Students can wear their uniform with house colours.  
Bellinger—Blue, Kalang—Yellow.  Notes were sent home yesterday.  Please return the permission note to 
your child’s classroom teacher with $8.00 by Friday 7th February. 
 
This year we are asking parents to enter their children into the events they would like to compete in by  
completing an online form.  Please click on the following link or type the URL into your address bar and 
complete the form. 
 
https://bit.ly/2vDfsvB  
 
Ms Eichmann 
 
CANTEEN MENU TERM 1  -  NEW ONLINE ORDERING SYSTEM 
The canteen menu for Term 1 is included in this newsletter as well as instructions on how to use our        
exciting new online tuckshop and uniform ordering estore.  The estore will be available for use from  
tomorrow, Wednesday 5th February.   
Sharon Hearps—Canteen Manager 
 
P&C NEWS 

Hello & Welcome 
 
On behalf of the Urunga Public School Parents and Citizens Association, we would like to welcome all new 
and returning families and community members. 
 
Urunga Public School has an active and generous school community.  The P&C coordinate several  
initiatives and events throughout the year to foster school and community spirit as well as raise funds for 
important projects and resources.  To learn more about the role of the P&C and how you can be involved, 
please come and join us for our first meeting of 2020: 
 

WEDNESDAY 12th FEBRUARY 
2.30pm  

SCHOOL STAFF ROOM 
 
We welcome all parents, carers or community members to come along to a P&C meeting, join the P&C  
committee and/or participate in our events and fundraising activities throughout the year. 
 
We look forward to seeing new and familiar faces. 
The Urunga Public School P&C Executive 
Roz, Robyn, Cydoni & Kim 
 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

     NEWS FROM OUR  
     COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
     JENNY LUXON 
    

 

 

WELCOME BACK FOR A GREAT 2020! 
 

There are lots of wonderful, exciting and enriching things happening this year. Make sure you check the 
newsletter each week to keep up with what’s happening. We’ve got the swimming carnival coming up, the 
new Leaders Induction Assembly, Harmony Day, our meet the teachers’ event, Easter Hat parade and lots 
more. 
 

BECOME A COMMUNITY TUTOR 
 
Over the years we have been very fortunate to have a dedicated group of people who come to school once 
or twice, sometimes three, times a week to work with a child on a specific area of learning. These dedicated 
volunteers have been making a huge difference in the lives of the children they assist – not only in  
educational terms but also as a mentor and friend. 
 
Each tutor is supplied with work for their specific student. It may be helping with reading, sight words, tables 
or helping to finish assigned work or homework. 
 
If you would like to join our merry band of tutors, please let the ladies in the office know. They will then       
forward your name to me and I will contact you personally. You will need a Working with Children Check 
number and the office ladies will explain how to obtain this.  

Tutoring is easy, fun and very rewarding. Give it a go! 
 

TUESDAY IS THE NEW DAY FOR GARDEN CLUB  
 
This year Garden Club will be happening on a Tuesday instead of 
Mondays.  Our first Garden Club will commence on Tuesday 18th of 
February starting at 11am for our helpers and 11.10am for our  
students. Garden Club is a fortnightly event where children get the 
opportunity to grow food, then to cook it and the best of all, eat it! 
 

Garden Club is run by a group of  wonderful 
parents who share their love of  gardening 

and knowledge with our children. If  you 
would like to join us, please just come 

along and witness the joy that the children 
experience. 



 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
2020 is here! A new year and new beginnings for us all.  
 
A warm welcome to all our new students and their families and a big welcome back to our returning          
students and school community. I look forward to meeting our new Kindergarten students and helping      
facilitate their enjoyment of reading and our Library. 
 
Borrowing Information 
There is a standard 2 week borrowing period to allow plenty of time for you and your child to share the 
books they have selected. Alternatively, they may return them and select new books each week at their 
scheduled library class, or drop into the library during the lunch break, as well as before and after school. 
 
*K-2 students = 2 books *  *Years 3-4 = 3 books*   *Years 5-6 = 4 books* 
 
Students in K-2 classes will need a library bag to help protect the books they borrow. Students in primary 
classes 3-6 do not require a library bag. 
 
Weekly Library Classes 
Library classes are scheduled from Monday to Wednesday.  Every class will attend a library session for an 
hour each week, where they engage in whole class, small group or individual activities/projects that will 
have a focus on a Key Learning Area such as Reading and Literature, Visual Literacy, Information Literacy, 
History and Geography.  During their library session there is time set aside to return books and browse the    
library to make new selections as well as just enjoy some browsing and reading time. 
 
Monday classes:  4 Ruby +  K Red + 2/3 Green 
 
Tuesday classes: 1/2 Teal + 5/6Maroon  
 
Wednesday classes:  K White +  5/6Violet + 1/2Yellow +  3/4Blue  
 
Book Fairs & Book Club 
During the year I usually hold 2 Book Fairs. The first Fair is around Mother’s Day and is booked in for Term 
2, Weeks 2 and 3 from the 4th May – 6th May & from the 11th May – 13th May. The second one is our     
Christmas Book Fair and is usually held late November/early December. 
 
Book Club – During the year your child will bring a Scholastic Book Club brochure home. There is always 
quite a range of books and speciality items available for purchase. If you wish to make a purchase you can 
fill out the form at the back of the brochure and send it and appropriate monies in an envelope to school; or 
you can order online via the parent loop. Even if you don’t purchase any books, it is my experience that your 
child will thoroughly enjoy having a look through them and showing you what they like. 
 
Please encourage your child to enjoy and take care of our library books and return them for more, but even 
more importantly, ENJOY the library books WITH your children. 
Geri Jensen (Teacher Librarian) 

P & C  Meeting 
 

Wednesday 12th Febrary at 2.30pm  
in the School Staffroom.  

 
  

Come along for a chat.  We would love to see you there! 
 

                    For more information: 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

How You Can Create a Healthy Lunch Box 

 

Cancer Council NSW is keen to promote awareness about healthy eating and has therefore produced its Healthy 
Lunch Box website healthylunchbox.com.au 
 
Summer is here so keeping some foods cold is very important.  The key to achieving this and the necessity to follow 
hygienic food preparation methods can be found on the website. 
 
Get your kids involved in the planning and preparation of their lunches.  This can be a good way to ensure a yummy 
summer lunch box will be on its way to school. 
 
Keeping your kids sun safe is also most important so don’t forget to remind them to slip on clothing; slop on broad-
spectrum sunscreen, slap on a broad-brimmed hat, seek shade and slide on sunglasses. 



 

 

 

“Nambucca Strikers Football Club are running an all-
girls MiniRoos Kick-Off program starting 10th February! 
 

REGISTER HERE! ($60 – participant pack included) -
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?
formID=92086&programID=49033 
 

REGISTER HERE! ($30 – no participant pack) - https://
membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?
formID=92319&programID=49034 
 

Find out more from the MiniRoos Kick-Off Finder” 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 


